FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

       APRIL, 2006, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 16

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0

SCHOOLS –  Cisne, Collinsville, DuQuoin, Edwardsville, Flora, Galatia, Goreville, Greenville, Hamilton County-McLeansboro, Lebanon, Marion, Marissa, Thompsonville, Wayne City, West Richland-Noble, SIU-Carbondale

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – 

II.  WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 1

   PARTICIPANTS – 165
Soybean Based Crayons Hands-on Exhibit for Students/Parents, Optimist Youth Fair, Belleville - 165

III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 4
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield

St. Louis Agribusiness Club Meeting and Luncheon, Collinsville

College of Agricultural Sciences Leadership Board Meeting, SIU-Carbondale

FCAE/SIUC Agricultural Education Advisory Council Meeting, Galatia

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  2179
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 14

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Attended the District 5 FFA Public Speaking Career Development Event(CDE), Carbondale

Assisted in Interviewing Candidates for the Urban Field Advisor Position, Rantoul

Observed Student Teachers-Heath Houck, Eric Fortune, Linda Lautenschlaeger, Kelly York, and 

  Matt Rush

Picked-up Office Supplies at OfficeMax, Fairview Heights

Worked with Administrators in Advertising Teacher Vacancies

Prepared for Advisory Council Meeting, Exhibits, and Presentations

Entered Ag. Course/Student Data Into the Online Database

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests

Typed and Sent FY07 Incentive Funding Grant Letter to Administrators, Teachers, and EFE Directors

Processed Agriculture Incentive Funding Grant Amendments

Sent Thank You Letters to Teachers and Administrators Participating in the ICAE Symposium

Typed and Sent Letter to Teachers in Rend Lake College District on Dual Credit Meeting

VI.  COMMENTARY

It was great that members of the FCAE/SIUC Advisory Council had the opportunity to meet at the Galatia High School and see the facilities.  The attendance was low for the meeting; wish that more attended.  Continually concerned about the number of student teachers that do not decide to teach upon graduation.  Good to see that we will soon be hiring an Urban Field Advisor.  The possibilities are endless in the Chicago area.  The new online student entry of agricultural education enrollment data has worked well.  Senior students pre-populated into the graduate survey is a hit with teachers as they can more efficiently provide data with less of their time.  Hoping to have time over the summer to identify email addresses for principals and superintendents to provide periodic information to them via email.

